Location: Zoom

Attendees: Dave Rosler, Kristen Rosler, Howard Taylor, Christine DeLuca, Kathy Ervin, Don Frechette, Brad Caetano, Kyle Averill, Jaime Coppa, Mike Moran, Derek Hallam, LeeAnn Hallam, Gordon Walsh, Brianne Straus, Paul Elderkin, Mike Corcoran

# I. CALL TO ORDER - 6:12 pm

## II. 2022 - 2023 YEAR IN REVIEW

#### A. PRESIDENT'S REPORT

- 1.Membership Numbers: 86 + 1 lifetime (Brady). 35 first year curlers
- 2. Leagues:
  - a. Thursday Winter 1: 8 teams, 8 week season, including 1 wk playoff.
  - b. Thursday Winter 2: 8 teams, 8 game season, including 1 wk playoff.
  - c. Thursday Spring: 8 teams, 8 week season, including 1 wk playoff.
  - d. Sunday Mini Spring 1: 8 teams, 4 weeks of play.
  - e. Sunday Mini Spring 2: TBD teams, 4 weeks of play. (currently 20) Great showing for broomstacking, both pre and post game.

#### 3.Learn to Curls:

- a. 5 LTC's this year. 152 learners and 38 volunteers.
- b. Huge thank you to Jayden Thai who took over the LTC planning duties halfway through the year and did a fantastic job.
- 4. Group Events:
  - a. We did not have any group events this year.
- 5. Other Items:
  - a. Westerly curling Tuesdays Dec.-March typically had 8-16 curlers.
  - b. Anniversary Friendly 11 Ocean State curlers, 1 Blackstone Valley,
     8 Westerly and 2 South Shore. We would like to make this an annual event.
  - c. Local and National Media Exposure Simply New England video magazine came out to record us and Christian Science Monitor wrote an article.
  - d. This year's Curling Banquet is scheduled for Friday, June 16th at Chelo's Post Road in Warwick. 6-10pm

#### **B. FINANCIAL REPORT**

- 1. Tony was unable to attend the meeting, so we don't have current totals.
- 2. Credits for 22-23 curling year: \$29,465
- 3. Debits for 22-23 curling year: approx. \$28,000

# C. CERTIFICATIONS

- 1. We haven't had any new instructor certifications.
- SafeSport training, which we have done in prior years, is no longer required. GNCC is developing a training course that we will have all board members complete.

# D. COMMITTEE WORK

1. Kathy and Howard gave us an update on what the Dedicated Ice Committee has been doing.

# E. REVIEW OF LAST YEAR'S PLANS

- 1. To curl we are!!
- 2. Improvements to the ice so/so, but TJ is trying.
- 3. More open board meetings going forward.
- 4. Increased bonspiel representation thank you Brad, and everyone else. Brad is going to take over posting bonspiels online for us.
- 5. More member training

## **III. NEW BUSINESS**

- -We hope to set up some Strategy Classes for skips. (Don from Bromstones is willing to teach.)
- Gordon is going to check on the price of new flat bottom hacks.
- -The board will discuss the vaccine requirement at the June meeting.
- -We are talking about bringing back the Quahogspiel (1 day bonspiel).
- -If we can get the same night of the week, between 6-7pm for 5-6 weeks, we will have a summer league.

## **IV. ELECTIONS**

- 1. Tony Morettini and Gordon Walsh were both re-elected to their positions.
- 2. We voted to fill one open spot on the board, and that went to Don Frechette.

## V. **ADJOURN** - 7:39pm

Location: Flatbread Co.

Attendees: Dave Rosler, Kristen Rosler, Howard Taylor, Christine DeLuca, Kathy Ervin, Don Frechette, Brad Caetano, Kyle Averill, Jaime Coppa, Mike Moran, Derek Hallam, LeeAnn Hallam, Gordon Walsh, Brianne Straus, Paul Elderkin, Mike Corcoran

I. CALL TO ORDER - 7:40 pm

II. NEXT MEETING
TBD

III. ADJOURN - 7:41pm